
March 17, 2005

The Honorable Joseph I. Lieberman
United States Senate
316 Hart Senate Office
Washington, DC 20510

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Senator Lieberman:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

Paul Eccard
First Selectman 
15 Rope Ferry Road 
Waterford, CT 06385

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Mr. Eccard:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

Wayne Fraser
First Selectman 
P.O. Drawer 519 
Niantic, CT 06357

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Mr. Fraser:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Harry Watson
Mayor, Town of Groton
45 Fort Hill Road
Groton, CT 06340 

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Mayor Watson:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Jane Glover
Mayor, New London
181 State Street
New London, CT 06320

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Mayor Glover:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Catherine W. Cook
State Senator
43 Pequot Avenue
Mystic, CT 06355

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Senator Cook:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Ted Moukawsher
State Representative
48 West Elderkin Avenue
Groton, CT 06340

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Rep. Moukawsher:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Edith Prague
State Senator
145 Route 87
Columbia, CT 06327

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Senator Prague:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Diane Urban
State Representative
146 Babcock Road
North Stonington, CT 06359

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Rep. Urban:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Andrea Stillman
State Senator
5 Coolidge Court
Waterford, CT 06385

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Senator Stillman:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

Mr. James Sherrard
66 Algonquin Drive
Mystic, CT 06355

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Mr. Sherrard:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Elizabeth Ritter
State Representative
24 Old Mill Road
Quaker Hill, CT 06374

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Rep. Ritter:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Rob Simmons
Unites States Congressman
2 Courthouse Square, Suite 5
Norwich, CT 06360

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Congressman Simmons:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

The Honorable Joshua Horton
Supervisor, Town of Southold
53095 Main Road, Route 25
Southold, NY 11971

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Mr. Horton:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated



March 17, 2005

Steve Levy
Suffolk County Executive
100 Veterans Memorial Highway
P.O. BOX 6100
Hauppauge, NY 11788-0099

SUBJECT: MILLSTONE POWER STATION - ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF SAFETY
PERFORMANCE  

Dear Mr. Levy:

I would like to personally invite you and other members of your organization to attend a meeting
between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc.
(DNC) in which the NRC staff will discuss with Dominion our annual assessment of the safety
performance of Millstone Power Station Unit 2 and Unit 3.  The meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on March 29, 2005, at the Lelan F. Sillin Training Facility, Rope Ferry Road , Waterford, CT
06385.  At the meeting, we will briefly discuss our Reactor Oversight Process and then discuss
with DNC our assessment of their safety performance of Millstone Power Station and their
response to our assessment.  

You are also invited to attend a meeting between the NRC and the Connecticut Nuclear Energy
Advisory Council (NEAC) in which the NRC staff will discuss our annual assessment of
Millstone performance with NEAC members.  The meeting will be held at 6:00 p.m. on March
29, 2005, at the Waterford Town Hall, 15 Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, CT 06385. 

Both meetings are open to the public for observation.  Following the meetings, the NRC staff
will be available to answer questions from you and members of the public regarding the safety
performance of Millstone and the role of the NRC in ensuring safe plant operations.  Please feel
free to contact me in advance if there are any particular topics of interest that you would like to
discuss at either meeting.

The NRC recently completed its annual assessment of the safety performance of the Millstone
Power Station in accordance with the NRC Reactor Oversight Process.  Our assessment used
the most recent performance indicator data and inspection findings from January 1, 2004
through December 31, 2004.  We described our assessment results in a letter to DNC on
March 2, 2005.  A copy of this letter is enclosed.  The assessment letter, the NRC’s meeting
notice with meeting agenda for Millstone and the NRC's meeting notice with agenda for NEAC
can be found in the NRC’s online document system (ADAMS) by accession numbers
ML050610512, ML050680229 and ML050730371.  The draft Millstone Station meeting slides
can be found in ADAMS by accession number ML050730393 and the draft NEAC meeting
slides can be located by accession number ML050760140.  ADAMS is accessible from the
NRC Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.
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You can also become familiar with our Reactor Oversight Process, the information we used in
our annual assessment, and the specific safety performance of Millstone through the NRC Web
site.  This information may be accessed at: 
http://www.nrc.gov/NRR/OVERSIGHT/ASSESS/index.html.

Your schedule permitting, I look forward to meeting you on March 29, 2005.  In the interim,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 610-337-5120, if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Paul G. Krohn, Chief
Projects Branch 6
Division of Reactor Projects

Enclosure:  As Stated


